 MCA Board of Director Meeting Minutes: July 2nd, 2011
Meeting called to order at 10:27 am.   Present:  John Sutton, CJ Armenta, Bruce Cantwell, Tim Campbell, Bob Howe, Ed Baur, Thomas Rehmeier,   Absent:  Tony Rich, and Nathan Swinger.  This represented a Quorum.   
Next meeting date set for Sunday September 18th, at 2pm. To be held at the normal location, the Memorial Union.  The backup date is Sunday September 25th
Minutes: Bob Howe presented the minutes from the April meeting.  The minutes were accepted. Motion by B Cantwell,  2nd by T. Campbell.  Passed

Membership Report: Ed Baur reported  that membership stood at 136 active members.  This did not include things like Life members or organizations.  Ed reported that he receives an average of 10-12 memberships per month, so this total appeared to be an accurate count.  With CJ turning in memberships from the KC Open and Bob turning in memberships from Class, this number would likely be over 150.

Treasurer’s Report:  A report was not submitted, but Bob Howe has been in communication with Treasurer Nathaniel Fast over the past few weeks.  The account balance is just under $4,000, with the main expenses recently being the MCB and renewing the web hosting.
Webmaster Report:  Thomas reported that he is receiving help on the website from Jacob Amann.  Jacob has at this point taken over responsibility for parts of the website, with an eye towards transitioning him in as the new Webmaster in the future.  Jacob is a college student at Mizzou with significant experience in web design, and has expressed interest in upgrading and remodeling the website after he has had some time to become comfortable with the site and its needs.  

Old Business: 

Kansas City Open:  CJ reported he had 32 entries in the KC Open.  He had to reduce the prize fund some, due to it being based on 40, but was able to pay 65% and break even, thanks in large part to John Sutton being able to supply an excellent venue.   The plan is to run the event again in June next year.
State Scholastic Championship:  Ed, CJ, and Tim met with Columbia Public School AD at the Rock Bridge High School site on Friday, July 1st, and toured the facility and discussed details.  They are comfortable with the space available for skittles, 
The guys will be getting the flyer prepared immediately so advertising can start right away.  There will be a concerted effort this year to clarify that the Columbia event is the official state Championship event.
Amateur & Invitational: The tournament will be August 20-21st.  Tony Rich has confirmed that The Chess Club and Scholastic Center is again sponsoring the Invitational tournament, providing free accommodation for both events, plus paying the entry fee for the Invitational, as well as accepting credit card entries through their system.  There was again some discussion about the need to keep state championship events in a more central location.  It was agreed that with the sponsorship opportunity currently being offered, that it is worth it to keep this event in St. Louis.

Missouri Open: The Missouri Open will be October 28th-30th.  It will be held in the same location in Columbia.  A Quick Championship Friday night and a Blitz Championship Sunday morning will be included.  The scholastic side event has been upgraded to the Kid’s Chess Festival.  IM Goran Vojinovic will be appearing to give a lecture and go over kids games in the skittles area.   With this event possibly replacing the K-12 as an event teams come to in the early season, some alternative locations are being considered in case the numbers exceed the capacity of the Howard Johnson Rose Room.
New Business:

Dues Structure:  Bob Howe presented a proposal to return dues to the 2009 level.  The dues increase was recommended to create an opportunity to host National Events.  However the committee working on that project stalled and is no longer working on it.  In addition, as bulletin editor Bob has seen a drop in the number of printed copies being ordered since the price increase to $20.  At this time it is approaching the point to consider discontinuing the printed edition completely.  Bob argued that that decision should be made because it is believed to be the right thing to do, not because we have priced the magazine out of existence.

Ed Baur proposed the dues be changed to: $5 electric, $10 Scholastic Printed, $15 Adult Printed, $20 B. Cantwell 2nd.  Friendly amendment by T. Rehmeier, 2nd by C.J. Armenta added $10 family electronic, $20 Family Printed.  Passed 7-0 (T. Rich had sent a written response to the agenda stating he opposed the reduction)   The new rates will be effective as soon as the website can be updated and new forms produced.
Hall of Fame:  The nominations of Max Judd, Zeb Fortman, and Rex Sinquefield were left open after last year’s vote.  Mr. Sinquefield’s name was nominated but an accompanying bio was never submitted, so he was passed on at this time as the nomination was incomplete.  The other two candidates were discussed at length, with both being generally positively perceived.  After discussion the consensus was Max Judd’s resume was more impressive, and was given the first vote.  Max Judd for Missouri Chess Hall of Fame Passed 6-0, with Cantwell abstaining.

Denker Tournament:   Bob Howe brought up the move to Columbia and changes planned for the Scholastic Championship now as a good time to look at revamping the Denker/polgar qualifiers.  The Gateway League has been running the event but is not particularly attached to it, so he recommended the MCA take over the event to build its prestige and attendance.   There was considerable discussion about alternatives including:
Keeping the separate girls event vs one event with top female earning the All Girls stipend

Having a K-8 section, or keeping the Barber awarded to the K-8 winner 

Tournament names

Means of qualifying and Rating cutoff for entry

After discussion, B. Howe motions That the MCA will take over the “Tournament of Champions” in 2012.  Bruce Cantwell 2nd. Passes 7-0.  Bob Howe will take the discussion from the meeting and have a proposal with specifics at the September meeting.
Bruce Cantwell Motions to adjourn, Tim Campbell 2nds, Meeting adjourned at 12:22pm.   
Appendix A:  Campbell Site Proposals

	Rock Bridge High School site proposal
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Space Fees:
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	1st 3
	Extra
	 
	
	
	

	
	
	Hour
	Hourly
	15-hour
	
	
	

	
	
	Rate
	Rate
	Total Fee
	
	
	

	Gymnasium
	115.00
	28.75
	460.00
	
	
	

	Cafeteria
	
	57.50
	11.50
	195.50
	
	
	

	Arts Center
	115.00
	28.75
	460.00
	
	
	

	1 Classroom
	23.00
	5.75
	92.00
	
	
	

	Maintenance
	 
	22.50
	337.50
	
	
	

	Faculty
	
	 
	22.50
	337.50
	
	
	

	Sound Person
	 
	22.50
	337.50
	
	
	

	Total Projected Cost
	
	2220.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	District would provide:
	
	
	
	
	

	1600 chairs
	
	
	
	
	
	

	250 8-ft. tables
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	We would need to use hallways and auditorium lobby for skittles space.
	

	District group such as Booster Club would provide food/chess concession.
Hallsville High School site proposal

Hourly

15-hour

 Fee

Total Fee

North Gym

10.00

150.00

High School Cafeteria

10.00

150.00

Intermediate Cafeteria

10.00

150.00

Intermediate Gym

10.00

150.00

Classroom

10.00

150.00

Total Space Rental Fee

750.00

Per unit

Estimated

Total

Equipment Rental

3-day fee

units

Fee

8-ft. Tables

11.75

200

2350

Chairs

0.90

1400

1260

Total equipment cost

3610

Total Event Site Cost

4360.00

District group such as Booster Club would provide food/chess concession.

Intermediate and High School Buildings are neighboring buildings. There

would be about a 100 foot outdoor walk between the two for people using

the intermediate skittles areas.



	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


